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Corona Vacation Bible School 

was a Huge Hit! 

28 children, as many adult and teen 

volunteers and That Puppet Team had a 

great time Playing for the Kingdom as we 

learned about how much Jesus loves us 

and wants to be our Lord and Savior. We 

sang, we played games, we did crafts. 

We listened to bible stories and watched 

the puppets. We ate snacks and shared 

lunch together each day. It was an 

amazing week as we watched the kids 

start to grasp in their own way how 

much God loves them and that we care for them too. And it was just plain fun! The 

energy that happens during VBS is so wonderful. If you couldn’t be a part of it this year, I 

hope you’ll make plans to join us next summer! We’ll see you then! 

 

 

***A Word From the New “Editor-In-Training” 

Whew! My first newsletter is finally done. While not nearly as professional as what we have come to expect from our 

former editor, the Famous Bob True, I’m practicing. Look for improvements as the months go by! CAH  

 



Giggling with God 

Wednesdays 7-8:30 pm 

Currently doing a study on 
women in the Bible! 

 

Boys Bible Study 

Wednesdays 7-8:30pm 

Currently discussing the 
“Four Questions to Life.” 

Youth Group 
Sundays 
6- 8 pm 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Upcoming Events: 

*Fri, August 21st High School Moving Up 
Party for current high school students and 
incoming freshman. 

*Sat. September 19th 
Corn Maze 

*Oct 2-3 “My Night in a Box” taking a closer 
look at what it means to 
be homeless 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Heaven Fest Photo: Hot and loud 

Children and youth at Corona are no doubt covering their ears and closing their eyes, it’s time for back to 
school!  Our Fall Schedule begins Sept. 6

th
, & we’ll return to separate classes.  Jo Ammon will continue 

teaching 2 & 3 year olds.  Holly Miller, pre-K, K and 1
st

 grade. Deanna Henderson will co-teach 2
nd

 & 3
rd

 
with an as yet undetermined partner.  Pam and Andy Marsh will be teaching 4

th
 and 5

th
 grade.  Gabe and 

Kristy will be teaching Youth.   

Youth News 

  



SMALL GROUP POT LUCK 

All those who are interested in learning more about and/or becoming a member of a 

Corona small group please join us for an honest-to-goodness pot luck supper at Cal and 

Linda Dunlap's house the evening of Friday, September 11th at 6:30 p.m.  Their address is 

1466 S. Lee Court, Lakewood, 80232.  By honest-to-goodness pot luck, we merely request 

that you bring some food to share with four or five others--it's always fun and exciting to see 

what we'll be having for dinner. 

Come in comfy clothes, because some of us will probably end up sitting on the floor.  

We're hoping to pack our house full of folks, since we have found that being a member of 

a small group provides great opportunities for "one-anothering,"  growing in grace and in 

the knowledge of God, and becoming truly connected to the body of Christ at Corona.   

Please RSVP your plan to attend by calling the Dunlap’s at 720-962-0533.  If we're 

unavailable, just leave your message on our voice-mail. 

Looking forward to seeing you, 

Linda Dunlap

 

A MESSAGE FROM YOUR GUIDING GROUP TEAM 

"Many thanks to all those who have shared their experiences, stories and perspectives with us as we have come to you for 

the Listening Conversation Interviews.  You have been so thoughtful and so willing to share that you have made our 

efforts a pleasure.  We look forward to sharing with you what we learn from these conversations, and look forward to 

involving the whole church in the next phase of our process the Church360.  You'll be hearing more about this in 

September." 

-Your Guiding Group Team Members, 

Elaine Connell, Peter Hack, Julie Lundquist, Pam Marsh, Linda Meyer and Virginia Tidwell 

 

FROM MY MIND’S EYE… 

I hope your summer has gone well.  It is 

hard to believe it is almost over.  What 

amazing weather we have had!  

“Weather” you have enjoyed the rain or 

not, it certainly has made the green 

lawns and flowerbeds flourish in 

Denver.   

Our July 5
th

 All-Church Picnic was an 

amazing time together.  We had some 

of the best food I can remember at a 

Corona event!  At this picnic the 

Deacons introduced our new or re-

newed Deacon districts.  I believe you 

will certainly be hearing more about 

these in the near future.  We had 

excellent children games, volleyball, 

baseball and a beanbag toss called 

“cornhole”.  Deacons well done!  Thank 

you to Gabe and Kristy Jaramillo and 

Deanna Henderson for organizing the 

games.  For those of you who were 

unable to come to the all-church picnic, 

my suggestion for you is: “Next Year”.  

It was a great picture of community and 

wonderful fellowship. 

We have a new Corona Corner 

newsletter Editor - Carol Ann Hearn.  

For any articles you would like to 

submit, her email address 

carolhearn1@gmail.com  Kristol Kumar 

is going to be photographer at-large and 

would love pictures you might  

 

contribute for the newsletter.  E-mail for 

Kristol is bellatrix1@msn.com  

It was great to visit our family and 

friends in Oregon.  We were in the 

Portland, Salem and The Dalles areas.  

We stopped at Bonneville Dam and 

were reacquainted with eight-foot long 

sturgeon.  My personal highlight of our 

trip was spending a day at Canon Beach.  

As good as it was to visit those we have 

missed; it is great to be back in Denver 

and to sleep in one’s own bed.  Thank 

you for all the prayers while we were 

gone. 

“May the God of hope fill you with all 

joy and peace in believing, so that you 

may abound in hope by the power of 

the Holy Spirit.”  Romans 15:13 

 

In God’s amazing grip, 

 

Pastor John 

 

 
 



 

Corona College age students …. Note that 6,358 have already committed to 

Urbana 09! Let the Corona missions committee (John Walbert) know if you 

are interested in going to this conference!  Maybe we can help. 

(Madison, WI) — With less than six 

months before the beginning of Urbana 

09, thousands of registrants have already 

committed to attend InterVarsity’s 22nd 

triennial student missions conference in St. 

Louis, MO. Urbana 09 will be held 

December 27-31, 2009, at the Edward 

Jones Dome and The America’s Center.  

A total of 6,358 people signed up by the 

first registration deadline (June 30) to take 

advantage of the lowest conference fee. 

This was a larger than expected number of 

people to commit to Urbana by the early registration deadline, and comes despite a bleak 

economic environment that has stretched thin the resources of many mission agencies, ministries, 

and businesses. 

Urbana director Jim Tebbe released the following statement:  

“This is wonderful news for the InterVarsity community and our ministry partners. Urbana, our 

fellowship’s largest event, draws participants from a diverse array of churches, campus fellowships, 

Christian colleges and seminaries, mission agencies, and other groups. It challenges approximately 

20,000 people every three years with the spiritual and physical needs of the world, and the biblical 

basis for missions. Urbana is also honored to host the largest gathering of mission organizations in 

North America and to provide participants with tangible ways to use their gifts to engage in 

missions.” 
 

  

 

Corona Reaches out to  

“Help Military Families” 

This month the Henderson and Dunlap families from 

Corona are helping with this military family’s conference 

at Estes Park YMCA Conference Center. Ten 

denominations, twenty para-church organizations, and 

delegates from fifteen countries will take part.  ACCTS is 

a military mission’s organization that is supported by 

Corona. 

 

 

 

Want to 

travel to 

China with 

Dr Ed Ho on 

a medical mission of Corona, 

October 10-23? Contact: Cal 

Dunlap of Corona missions 

committee for information. 

Project Glean! 

On October 3rd 

we will 

go to a 

farm 

and 

pick vegetables for 

food banks. We will 

meet at the Church at 

7am. Look for signup 

information in the 

coming weeks. 




